





The Newsletter of the Kenmore Millennium Probus Club Inc.

PO Box 1282 Kenmore Q. 4069

We next meet at Boulevard Gardens on 8th July at 9.00am for 9.30am start. As you know, we need new members to enable us to keep meeting at this lovely venue, so please invite your friends as guests in the hope they'll join us - and remember your attendance is vital. President lan will discuss alternative venues at this meeting.

This month, **Judith Anderson** OAM, a free-lance writer, researcher and editor, will address us. Since 2010 she has been writer, researcher and a volunteer guide for Queensland's Government House and has developed a great interest in the fascinating history of this heritage-listed estate

In **August** we'll hear from **Don Begbie** about Roman and Ancient building feats in Southern France and Spain. Don will share with us his recent experience with these world heritage-listed sites, and in **September, James Legessner** will share "Snippets from a Baby Boomer's Diary."

CLUB MEETING REMINDER

If you are not able to attend our Tuesday Club meeting/s, please advise **Gai Hutcheson** by **6pm** on the Sunday prior to the meeting preferably by email.

(attendkmpc@gmail.com)

Otherwise, phone Gai 3878 1196.

Please apologise, as, if you do not attend, you will be invoiced \$16.50 for the catering ordered from Boulevard Gardens.

ONLINE PAYMENTS TO CLUB

Payments for meetings, fees, outings, or events via **internet banking** please.

*NB: No Eftpos.

Bank – Bank of Queensland, Kenmore

BSB – 124029 - a/c 10483913 Name – Probus Club of Kenmore

Millennium

Please reference your name and the purpose of the payment.

A confirmation email to the Treasurer really

helps: ianhutcheson6@gmail.com

POPUSION

PROBUS: Friendship

Fellowship Fun

Our Club Committee

President:	lan Bishop	0415 252 791
V. President:	Kevin Southern	0437 712 660
Secretary:	lan Hutcheson	0419 657 714
Treasurer ::	John Bruce	0429 616 213
Membership		
/Welfare	Penny Wheeler	0412 365 771
Club Service:	Gai Hutcheson	0409 275 719
Tours:	Elaine Yench	(07)33784979
Bug Editor:	Diane Tinkler	0419 721 009
Past Pres.	Barry Wheeler.	0419 460 794
PSPL/PAQ Liaison	Barry Wheeler	<i>u u u</i>

Club website:

Google "Kenmore Millennium Probus Club

JULY's Quiz Question:

Who is our Club's Membership and Welfare Officer?

Submit your answer, if you know It, at the door. There's a Scratchie to win!

CONGRATULATIONS AND HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO OUR JULY BABIES:

Ross Petfield. Jackie Bentley. John Bruce. Penny Wheeler

And to those celebrating their wedding anniversaries in JULY:

Elaine and Bob Yench. Milly and Colin Rawlings. Gwyn and John Wolton

OUR CLUB'S GROUP ACTIVITIES

CROQUET:

Every third Tuesday Starts at 9.15am. Graceville Croquet Club, \$12.50pp. 53 Appel St.

Our Convenor is: Adrian Webb

adrian.webb15@icloud.com_or ph: 0411 445 620

Croquet stick and morning tea are supplied.

It can be as genteel or as competitive as you wish, but always ends up being fun (one way or another).



MAHJONG:

Every third Monday Starts at 10 am.

61 Greenford St, Chapel Hill. Morning tea - no cost.

Our Convenor is: Ian Hutcheson

ianhutcheson6@gmail.com or phone 3878 1196

Game elements are supplied.

Skill, Strategy, and Luck – and morning tea at no cost.



ARMCHAIR TRAVELLERS



<u>Every 4th Thursday</u> 10 – 12 noon at Kenmore Library Meeting Room. RSVP Jen at jen.nos@hotmail.com

July 24th: Trish Andrews from Kenmore Garden Club will be presenting on Costa Rica.

MEN'S COFFEE:



<u>Every second and fourth Monday</u> at 10.00am at Café Bliss – Kenmore Village Shopping Centre.

Our Convenor is: Ian Hutcheson ianhutcheson6@gmail.com or phone 3878 1196

You will be made most welcome to join the guys for coffee and a chat.

- ..So, my teacher told me not to worry about spelling because in the future there will be autocorrect. And for that I am eternally grapefruit.
- ... I hate it when I see an old person and then realise that we went to high school together.
- .. Saw this sign on the closed door of a Music Shop: GONE CHOPIN BACH IN A MINUET OFFENBACH SOONER.
- .. Every time a bird craps on my car, I eat a plate of wings on the front porch to show them what I'm capable of.
- ..One day you'll find someone that is obsessed with you. It's probably going to be a dog, but it is what it is.

TOURS



<u>Lightning Ridge Tour, Wednesday 13th to</u> <u>Monday 18th August</u>

Tour Organiser Elaine Yench reports that as expected we couldn't get the 20 starters required so the tour has now been cancelled and deposits returned.

Should you have paid a deposit and not received a refund, or come to some other financial arrangement, please phone **Elaine Yench** on **3378 4979**.

Elaine hopes to organise a trip next year, maybe in conjunction with another club. If you have an idea of destinations of interest, please let her know.

UPCOMING OUTINGS



July 22nd: Christmas in July. Picnic Brunch.

Grey Gum Picnic Area, 570 Sir Samuel Griffith Drive, Mt Coot-tha. 10.30 am.

Grab a flyer at the meeting to find out the BYO items to bring. Bring a plate to share. To add to the 'Christmas' fun, bring along a small (say, \$5ish) Secret Santa gift.

August 26th: Lunch gathering at **The Reserve**, **Anstead**

<u>September 23rd: Queensland Ballet Tour</u> and Lunch at Tom's Kitchen.

Our Members enjoying Croquet. We didn't hear who won, but it looks like fun..







Member Welfare



Lastly, remember to let **Penny Wheeler** (3720 0575 or <u>penwh@bigpond.com</u>) know of concern for Members' health or welfare so she can make contact.